
T h e  V i c k e r s  F a m i l y
J u l y  2 0 2 5

901-216-2017  /   dbobbyvici@yahoo.com

Prayer Requests
•	 Salvation of family 

members
•	 Asia   (salvation)
•	 Ew and Deow

Upcoming Events
•	 Jessi’s birthday 8/18
•	 Joanna birthday 

7/26
•	

Field Address
25 Moo 2

T. Hat Song Kwae; A. Tron
Uttaradit, Thailand 53140

Sending Church
Bethel Baptist Church
6001 Goodman Rd.

Walls, MS 38680
Pastor: David Sexton

662-781-7777

Mission Board
FBWWM

P.O. Box 341356
Memphis, TN 38184

901-873-2146
homeoffice@fbwwm.org

Pastors and Praying Friends,
	 Greetings from Thailand. We are all healthy and working diligently with our 
regular activities. The children are now half way through this school year, and they 
are all performing very well. Schooling your own children makes life very busy, but 
it is worth it.  Please  keep praying that they will finish well.

	 I am sad to report that Joel passed away in late April. After receiving brain 
surgery in March, the cancer returned larger than before in less than one week. His 
conditions deteriorated quickly, and God look him home. We are so glad that Joel 
made a profession of faith before all this came about. This whole experience was dif-
ficult for us and forced us to learn much about dealing with the death on the mission 
field. This was my first time, and I pray that we honored God through it all.
Please continue to pray for Joel’s wife, Phen, as she adjusts to life without her loved 
one.

	 In April, we felt our first earthquake. While the damage to the north of us 
and to the south of us was much worse, we suffered no damage. The event scared 
us, but we know the faithful prayers of God’s people are instrumental in our safety. 
Please remember to pray for God to protect his people. We never know what might 
happen, but God will see us through it.
	
	 Visa renewal time is just around the corner, so we have started processing 
the paperwork to request permission to serve God another year in Thailand. Pray 
that God will give the government officers kindness and diligence to help us through 
the process.

	 We need your prayers. Missionaries are normal people that fight all the 
normal temptations of the flesh. Please pray for our encouragement. The last few 
months have been trying. The Devil has been fighting. Pray that we can be strong to 
serve the people God has given us to serve.

We can never thank you enough for your faithful prayers and support,

David, Jessica, Joanna, Lilian, John, and Judson Vickers


